City of Lawton
Department of Public Utilities

E-mail: publicutilities@lawtonok.gov Mailing Address: 103 Southwest 4th Street
Telephone 580-581-3405 Shipping Address: 2100 South 6™ Street
Fax 580-581-3407 Lawton, Oklahoma 73501

To: Maegan Dowlen, Municipal Securities Disclosure Coordinator

From: David Hastings, Plants Superintendent

CC: Carl Gray, Deputy Director of Public Utilities

Thru: Rusty Whisenhunt, Director of Public Utilities & # &/

Subject: CL22-028 Cationic Polymer Contract Cancellation

Date: July 21, 2022

It is recommended to cancel and rebid the above referenced contract. The product from Hawkins is
not compatible with our current feed, storage, and conveyance system and will require major
modification within our facilities. Quantities will remain the same; contract purchases are estimated to
be greater than $75,000 per fiscal year.

The award to Hawkins, Inc. for the product provided does not meet the approved and required
chemical we have in place for the plant water treatment process. This chemical is not compatible
with our current chemical and will require modification in our feed, storage, and conveyance process.
This will cost several thousand dollars in new pumps, pipework, and storage containment.

Funds are available in the Medicine Park and Southeast Water Treatment Plants Chemicals Accounts
(7006509-51015 and 7006510-51015).

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact me.



